Town Board Minutes—2010
January 2010
Chairman Mark Hoffmann called the regular meeting of the Cold Spring Township to order at 7:00PM.  Other Board members present were Supervisor Byron Freeman, Supervisor Rich Rozelle, Clerk Lisa Griep and Treasurer June Freeman.
Rich Rozelle made a motion with second by Byron Freeman to approve the December 2009 minutes.  Motion Carried.

Old Business: Sign Retro Reflectivity- Tabled item.  Brief discussion about how signs were going to be categorized.  Board members discussed getting it done in the next month or two. 
Dr. Suzanne Zentner was present to introduce herself to the Board. Thanks was extended to the Township for the continued support.  Spoke about the programs offered for community education along with 21st Century Learning, Wellness Programs and foreign languages.
Discuss Road Access/Dedication and right-a-way for parcel at W4899 Carnes Rd. Adjacent to School Road.  Plowing was being performed on the entire road.  After some markers were damaged by the snow plow, the land owner verbally accosted the truck driver.  The County Highway Department looked into the road, its access and dedication.  It was found that the portion in question is personal property/private drive.  It was recommended that the Chairman talk to the town’s attorney for legal advice and table the decision for the February meeting.  Byron Freeman moved to table this item, with Rich Rozelle second.  Motion carried.
Don Schneider was present to discuss the Woodward gravel pit permit.  This pit is scheduled to close in February 2010.  S & R project manager Dave Hill would like to assist Don in extending the use permit as they are doing some projects at the Palmyra farm locations.  This item was not on the agenda so no decision could be made.

DNR called the Chairman and would like to inspect the old town dump on a one acre parcel continuous with the Freeman property.  Mark requested Wesley be part of the meeting as he was on the Board when the dump was closed.
WDR’s proposal to take over Assessments of the Township property was requested to go on the February agenda.

Treasurer and Clerk Reports were presented.
Motion to pay bills as presented was made by Mark Hoffmann with second by Rich Rozelle. Motion carried.
Motion by Byron Freeman, with second by Rich Rozelle to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.

Respectively Submitted,
Lisa Griep

Clerk
